
 

 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

Family  of Deputy Brandon Shirley calls for a comprehensive investigation into his murder. 

 

The family of Jefferson County Sheriff's Deputy Brandon Shirley, who was tragically killed in the 

line of duty, is heartbroken and deeply frustrated following the dismissal of charges against the 

two men accused of his murder. 

 

They are now calling for a renewed and thorough investigation into his death, urging law 

enforcement and community leaders to employ all available resources to bring those responsible 

to justice. Deputy Shirley, who was ambushed and fatally shot while working an off-duty security 

detail in August 2021, was just 26 years old. His family continues to mourn their devastating loss 

while navigating the anguish of an unresolved case. 

“This is not just about seeking justice for Brandon. It's about ensuring that no other family has to 

endure what we're going through,” the Shirley family said, “Our son dedicated his life to serving 

and protecting others, and he deserves a real investigation by people who genuinely care about 

finding the truth.” 

The family is disappointed with the case handling so far and is calling on law enforcement agencies 

and the community to rally together, prioritize this case, and leave no stone unturned in pursuing 

justice for Brandon. 

The Shirley family stated, “We need someone with the passion and determination to truly see this 

through. Brandon was a son, a brother, and a friend to so many. He mattered. And we will not stop 

until his killers are held accountable." 

The family is urging anyone with information related to the case to come forward and assist 

investigators. They also welcome the support of organizations and individuals who share their 

commitment to justice and accountability. 

Deputy Shirley's legacy as a decided public servant lives on, and his family remains resolute in 

their quest for justice. 

The family has committed to add an extra $10,000 of their own money to the existing $75,000 

reward for information that leads to the conviction of Brandon's murderer. 
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